SERVICES AT ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH

At long last we are able to hold a service in our lovely church and what better day than Easter Day, the day of resurrection. Please remember that the usual Covid 19 restrictions will apply.



April 4th 11am

Easter Day Holy Communion Revd Barbara

The other Sundays in April will be services on Zoom, please let me know if you would like the Link.

Unfortunately, no services at St James, Fordon at the moment.

MESSAGE FROM REVD BARBARA

Dear Friends

He is Risen as He said - Alleluia!! Happy Easter to you all. It certainly will be an Easter that no one will ever forget - being over a year since the pandemic began to dominate our lives. Not being able to go anywhere or visit loved ones, not being able to attend our religious ceremonies which marks this as the most important time in the Church's calendar and which gives the only true meaning to this time of year - the Lord's Resurrection.

While this time of restriction is very difficult to cope with, it does serve a purpose and that is to save the lives of our most vulnerable and those we love

Let us remember, thank and pray for all those who are the front line in saving lives and helping people: Unfortunately, we take so many of these great people for granted so much of the time don't we? When this virus has been consigned to the pages of history like the Spanish Flu one hundred years ago and don't worry, it will be, let us also be proud of ourselves for taking the responsibility of doing what was asked of us at this time so that others could live.

Finally, let's not take God for granted either! - He did not cause this, nor does He sit back and let this go on, rather He walks with us through this, knowing what suffering is in the death of His Son on the Cross. In knowing that, God points to the triumph of the Cross in the Resurrection. At this time let the Lord be your anchor and your help. We remember, of course, all who have suffered bereavement and have not had the opportunity to grieve with family and neighbours but we know that your loved one has gone no further than to God and God is very near. We shall see better days, we are in the season of Spring, of new beginnings. so be well, keep well and be safe.

Love & blessings,

Revd Barbara

April 2021 Edition #386

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Burton Fleming Village Hall News

We are holding a......



SUMMER SUNFLOWER COMPETITION

Who will grow

- 1) The TALLEST PLANT
- 2) The BIGGEST HEAD
- 3) The MOST UNUSUAL



Now is the time to get sowing

Three Groups of entrants:

1. Under 11's

2 11-18's

3. 19 and over (No Age Limit)

ENTRANCE FEE:

£1.00 per household (everyone in the house can have a go!!!!!!!) Judging will take place late summer, date to be confirmed. ENTRY forms in next month's Newsletter, Post Office, and from Committee.



THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders EASTER GIFTS Lovely gifts to order in stock KATE MERCER 01262 470556/07860 478867 kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com

Items for publication in the May issue should reach me by 25/04/21 Contact Carly and Rob Webb burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

Burton Fleming Village Hall News & Diary of Events—April 2021



The monthly LOTTERY continues to be well supported. Our numbers have increased to 127, lets keep it up.

March 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS

 1^{st} Prize Audrey Claxton £25 2^{nd} Prize Sam Traill £15 3^{rd} Prize P.Schofield £10 4^{th} Prize R. Smith £5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL

It is great to see the increase in support, we have 127 players with the promise of a few more signing up. For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used for a meeting place for many activities when permissible. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly, the profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list.

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque.

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time

for a personal number or numbers.

THANK YOU

We continue to take advice from Government and regional Networks regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19)

We are taking provisional bookings for 2021 (June onwards) so please don't hesitate to contact us.

HIRE Rates: £8ph for residents/£10ph for non residents £12ph for business etc and weddings by negotiation.

Burton Fleming Parish Council News

<u>September Cottage</u> & Rustonville

Over the years there have complaints many been received by the Parish Council regarding the above and untidy sometimes unsafe properties within the village. All of these complaints have been passed on to the relevant departments at ERYC. Both the Parish Council and ERYC have done everything within their powers to find a satisfactory solution to these issues and will continue to pursue the owner about these matters.

Next Parish Council Meeting

The Annual Parish Council meeting (including the Annual Parish Meeting) is due to be held on Tuesday 18 May 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

This meeting is the AGM of the Parish Council and the Election of Officers will take place at this meeting. This will be followed by the opportunity for members of the public to put forward any concerns or requests to the Parish Council regarding the village for the coming year. Parish Council Meeting No 1 - 2021/22 will follow on from the Annual Parish Meeting on the same evening, 18 May 2021.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details:

> Tel: 07542874957 Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

PLEASE SPONSOR THIS NEWSLETTER

It cost approximately £28 per month for us to get this newsletter printed. The editing and delivering are all done free of charge by kind volunteers. If anyone is able to sponsor the newsletter, with any amount, to help with the printing costs then please contact the Clerk at clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk or Tel: 07542874957

Thank you!